
TICK SEGERBLOM
Clark County Commissioner, District E

A MESSAGE FROM TICK
This past week we have continued to tirelessly work to 
bring our community the resources it needs during this 
difficult time. We have made significant strides in the past 
week, including adding 150-plus isolation beds for those 
who will need to be isolated due to COVID-19. In 
addition, the Southern Nevada Health District will have a 
40-bed isolation facility, and the Cashman Isolation-
Quarantine Complex (Cashman ISO-Q), which will 
provide around-the-clock care for hundreds of homeless 
individuals who need to be in isolation or quarantine, is 
expected to open soon.


We are also working closely with our federal, state, local, 
and private partners to secure much needed resources 
for Clark County, and on Sunday at 1:00 p.m. I will join 
Congressman Horsford to provide a COVID-19 update to 
the community. As always, if you have questions or need 
assistance, please call me at: (702) 455-3500 or email 
CCDistE@ClarkCountyNV.gov. 

(702) 455 - 3500 ccdiste@clarkcountynv.gov facebook.com/tick4nevada
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Eviction Relief for Nevadans

Social Distancing Expansion

COVID-19 UPDATES

Nevada Attorney General Aaron D. Ford 
announced $2 million in settlement funding for 
emergency rental assistance transferred to United 
Way of Southern Nevada and United Way of 
Northern Nevada and the Sierra. This funding will 
go directly to Nevada families in need of 
emergency assistance. 


To learn more visit: https://
ewscripps.brightspotcdn.com/87/33/
c06940004e37b4c80c5f4a556ec0/flyer-eviction-
relief-for-nevadans.pdf


Governor Sisolak issued new directives to 
increase social distancing in Nevada. All public 
sporting locations must close. This includes golf 
courses, pools, tennis courts and more. Open 
park spaces remain accessible. 

He also directed businesses that use showrooms 
(car dealerships for example) must close. There 
are also new restrictions on open houses for 
realtors, no in-home hair services and stores can't 
have self-service where customers scoop the 
product. 
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Alcohol Delivery in Clark County
Clark County Department of Business License 
will temporarily allow package liquor stores to 
offer delivery service. Businesses will need to 
apply for a license that will go through the end of 
April. 


Learn more here: http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/
public-communications/news/Pages/County-
Allowing-Liquor-Stores-to-Apply-for-License-to-
Deliver.aspx
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Committed to Working with SEIU

Clark County & Planet 13 Partnership

COVID-19 UPDATES

This week I was honored to join SEIU Local 1107 to 
discuss the Collective Bargaining Agreement. 
Please know that the CBA suspension is temporary 
and will be tied to the Governor’s Declaration of 
Emergency, and the CBAs will be fully reinstated 
immediately upon the ending of the Governor’s 
Declaration of Emergency. 


I am truly grateful for all that SEIU’s members are 
doing during these trying times. I am fully 
committed to better communication as we navigate 
these difficult issues and we hope that, together, 
we can continue our partnership in this community.

This week, Clark County joined with Planet 13 
to announce a partnership to provide 100 free 
daily meals to vulnerable seniors and disabled 
residents at high risk of exposure to COVID-19 
if they leave home.


For more information about the program, call 
the county Social Service Department at 
702-455-4270 or 702-455-5722 or email 
SeniorServices@ClarkCountyNV.gov.
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Cashman Isolation-Quarantine Complex 
The Cashman Isolation-Quarantine Complex (ISO-Q) 
is currently being assembled, which will provide 
around-the-clock care for hundreds of homeless 
individuals who need to be in isolation or quarantine, 
is expected to open soon. It is believed that the 
Cashman ISO-Q is the only one of its kind in the 
nation serving the homeless population. 


They are currently looking to hire staff for the new facility. 
To apply, call 702-229-CARE or go online at: http://
www.clarkcountynv.gov/public-communications/news/
Pages/Cashman-ISO-Q-Complex-Seeks-To-Hire-Staff-To-
Serve-Homeless-In-Isolation-Quarantine-.aspx
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U.S. Census 

COVID-19 UPDATES

Since the kickoff of the 2020 U.S. Census 
on March 12, about 45.9% of households 
in Clark County have filled out their Census 
forms compared with 46.2% nationally, 
and 45.3% for the entire state of Nevada. 


It’s critical that we all complete the Census 
so that our community can get the funding 
and representation we deserve from D.C.


A link to the U.S. Census bureau’s response map, which tracks participation rates by state in 
the U.S. Census is posted on the Southern Nevada Counts “Win the Census” campaign 
website at www.SouthernNevadaCounts.com. The Census form can be filled out online over 
the U.S. Census Bureau’s website at www.2020Census.gov or by phone or mail.


The Census Bureau is operating toll-free language assistance lines in many languages 
including the three most common spoken in Southern Nevada: English (844) 330-2020; 
Spanish (844) 468-2020; and Tagalog (844) 478-2020. 
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Vote by Mail for June Primary Election
In an effort to limit the spread of the 
Coronavirus, the June 9, 2020, Primary 
Election will be conducted entirely by mail 
in Clark County and throughout Nevada. 
All Clark County active registered voters 
will receive a mail ballot packet from the 
County Election Department in the mail 
beginning in the first week of May. 
Because it is an all-mail ballot election, you 
will not be required to submit a mail ballot 
request for the Primary Election.


For additional info, visit: 
www.ClarkCountyNV.gov/vote or call (702) 
455-8683. 

http://www.southernnevadacounts.com/
http://www.2020census.gov/
http://www.ClarkCountyNV.gov/vote


COVID-19 WEBINARS
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Join Zoom Meeting: 
https://zoom.us/j/
126295801 
 

Meeting ID: 126 295 801

One tap mobile

+16468769923,,126295801# 
US (New York)

+13126266799,,126295801# 
US (Chicago)


You can also stream it live on 
Facebook: https://
www.facebook.com/events/
701664710612736/ 

We have received many 
questions from members 
of the community 
regarding tenants’ rights 
and evictions during the 
COVID-19 emergency. 


In light of this, Nevada 
Legal Services is hosting a 
telephonic ask-a-lawyer 
event, scheduled for next 
Tuesday, April 14, 
1pm-4pm.  All Nevada 
tenants with housing 
concerns are welcome to 
call and speak with their 
staff during this statewide 
event. 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/9WNICzpNvLh1j1nfggVdW?domain=zoom.us
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Southern Nevada Health District

Unemployment Insurance (DETR)
To file an unemployment claim, you call (702) 486-0350 or visit: http://
ui.nv.gov/css.html. The call center is open Monday through Friday 
from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Due to volume, applicants are 
encouraged to file online. 

Food Assistance
If you need assistance finding food or are a senior (60+) in need of 
home-delivered groceries call the Three Square Center at: (702) 
765-4030. You can also find food pick up locations by visiting their 
website at: www.threesquare.org/help


If you have specific questions about COVID-19 you can call the Health 
District’s info line at: (702) 759-INFO (4636). Please note that if you have 
concerns about your health, please call your doctor first.  

COVID-19 RESOURCES

Legal Aid Center of Southern Nevada
During the COVID-19 crisis, Legal Aid Center of Southern Nevada is 
continuing to help the community with their legal needs. To reach 
them, call (702) 386-1070 or email info@lacsn.org. You can also read 
their COVID-19 Toolkit at:  www.lacsn.org/covid-19


Employment Opportunities
Workforce Connections is working in coordination with the Nevada 
Department of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation during this time. 
You can reach them at (702) 822-4200. To view job openings, visit: 
nvcareercenter.org/covid-19/websitedocs/Job-Postings.pdf 

 

Nevada 2-1-1
Nevada 2-1-1 is a free service that provides information about health 
and human service programs available. Dial 2-1-1 on a touch-tone 
phone from anywhere in Nevada (Or call 1-866-535-5654 from 
anywhere).



